RECORDS OF MEETING

CLAIMS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Claims Advisory Committee was held at the offices of Commonwealth Automobile Reinsurers, 100 Summer Street, Boston on  

TUESDAY, MARCH 30, 1999 AT 9:30 A.M.

Members present - 

Ms. Kathleen Devericks – Chairperson

Premier Insurance Company


Mr. Don Cann
Metropolitan Property & Casualty


Mr. James Doherty
Doherty Insurance Agency


Mr. Ciro Fei
Sentry Insurance Company


Mr. Erik Jepsen
Peoples Service Insurance Company


Mr. Robert Kerton
Safety Insurance Company


Mr. Dana Marchant
CGU Insurance Company


Mr. James Mutschler
Liberty Mutual Insurance Company


Mr. Frank Pietrasik *
Hanover Insurance Company


Mr. Robert Puopolo
Amica Mutual Insurance Company


Mr. Arthur Remillard, III.
Commerce Insurance Company


Mr. Jerry Remillard
Trust Insurance Company


Mr. Edward Thompson
Arbella Mutual Insurance Company


Ms. Maria Walsh
Plymouth Rock Assurance Corporation


Mr. Robert Woods, Jr.
CNA Insurance Companies

*
Substitution for Mr. Fran Delage

CAR Staff present -


 MACROBUTTON Mr. Ralph Iannaco
President


Mr. Joseph Maher
Vice President, General Counsel, & Secretary


Ms. Valerie Gedziun
Vice President – Claims


Mr. Robert Bell
Claims Manager


Ms. Susie Almonte Winters
Claims Analyst

CAR Staff present -


Mr. Mark Alves
Audit Supervisor


Mr. Richard Dalton
Senior Claims Examiner


Mr. Jean Laprime
Senior Claims Examiner


Mr. Robert McNamara
Claims Examiner

Also present –


Ms. Victoria Carter
Attorney General’s Office


Mr. Scott Behrent
Berkshire Mutual Insurance Company


Ms. Ada Maria Barry
Division of Insurance


Ms. Norma Brettell
Division of Insurance


Mr. Joe Haswell
Norfolk & Dedham


Mr. David Krupa
Safety Insurance Company


Mr. Glen Tonnessen
USAA

Claims Advisory Committee Chairman Ms. Devericks called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M..

CA..

99.01
Records of Previous Meeting



A motion was made by Mr. Doherty seconded by Mr. Kerton to approve the Records of the Claims Advisory Committee meeting of January 13, 1999, the Automobile Damage Appraisers Licensing Board Subcommittee meeting of February 24, 1999, and the Educational Subcommittee meetings of January 7, 1999, January 28, 1999, and February 23, 1999, as written.

CA..

99.04 SDIP

Ms. Devericks introduced Ms. Ada Maria Barry, Chairperson of the Board of Appeals at the Division of Insurance and Mr. Iannaco, President of CAR.  Ms. Barry had been involved in the creation of the Documentary Review Process in 1997.

Ms. Barry said the SDIP program is in good shape with the appeals backlog having been reduced in Boston and in the satellite offices.

She noted in regards to the documentary review process, that the Board was selecting only files that would be likely to be vacated.  She pointed out this was a labor intensive process and with a 20 percent error rate on what the Merit Rating Board has taken into the system, that 20 percent of the cases have to be entered into the system manually which adds to the demands placed on the system.  She inquired of the committee whether the members felt the industry wanted to go forward with the documentary review program.

Mr. Woods said the satellite locations did not appear to be conducting documentary reviews.  Ms. Barry said the reviews were only in Boston.  She also noted that the Board had been receiving computer printouts as opposed to actual copies of records for documentation from companies.  These reports were difficult to use if they were going to support a case before the Superior Court.  The documentation that is most effective are the claimant’s report and the police report.  Ms. Barry said another issue was how quickly the file can be returned to the Board.  She suggested the Board sending the appeal forms to the companies so they can pull the documents and return them to the Appeal Board.  This would save the number of hours that are now spent matching the appeals to the paper that comes in.  Ms. Barry suggested that an individual at each company be responsible for the documentation would be beneficial as the backlog would be kept down.

Mr. Kerton suggested reconvening the original subcommittee to discuss operational issues.  Mr. Iannaco said the subcommittee may want to revisit the surcharge codes as one way to reduce the number of appeals.  He also said that the 20 percent error rate means 20 percent of the people are not properly classified.  This may have an effect on revenues.

The issues for the subcommittee to address were:  1) to reestablish the goals of the documentary review process, 2) review the statistics associated with the Standards of Fault, 3) communicate questions from insureds that can be addressed either on the Divisions web page or through other means of communication, 4) look at the process itself, and 5) attempt to address the twenty percent error rate.

CA..

99.02
Automobile Damage Appraisers Licensing Board Subcommittee

Mr. Woods reported on the Automobile Damage Appraisers Licensing Board Subcommittee meeting of February 24, 1999 and the February 10, 1999 Automobile Damage Appraisers Licensing Board meeting.

Reporting on the February 10th meeting, Mr. Woods said one of the main issues involved a complaint brought by an insurer against a shop.  The areas of complaint were the inflation of damages written on appraisals, inconsistent charges by the shop of its estimate, and failure to negotiate.  Mr. Woods said the Board ultimately supported the actions of the owner.

Another area that remains in question is supplements.  There is confusion over whether companies are entitled to reduce damages originally written when an appraiser goes to a shop for a supplemental appraisal and finds that a shop has opted not to replace a part that was originally agreed to be replaced through negotiation between the body shop and the appraiser.

Reporting on the subcommittee meeting of the 24th Mr. Woods said the issues described above were reviewed and questions were raised regarding interpretation of Regulations CMR 211 and 212.  Initially the Board rules that the regulation applied only to insurance companies and not to body shops.  Mr. Woods said CNA has asked the Board for clarification of this issue and other issues involving negotiation, supplements, charges for estimates, and revocation or suspension of licenses.


Mr. Woods said he did receive some answers.  While the supplement issue was not discussed, the Board did agree that 212 CMR applies to appraisers of both shops and companies in regards to estimates being written on insurance claims.


Mr. Arthur Remillard expressed his support for the efforts of Mr. Woods on this subcommittee.

CA..

99.05 Educational Subcommittee

Mr. Bell reported that the Cost Containment Seminars will be held on May 20th at Lantana in Randolph and on May 25th at the Holiday Inn in Marlboro.  The speakers will cover subjects such as the role of CAR, Personal Injury Protection, Arbitration and Mediation, the Thaler decision, and Child Enforcement.  A case study will also be introduced that will use information from a number of the above subjects.  Continuing education credits were applied for at the New Hampshire Division of Insurance and the Massachusetts Division of Insurance.

CA..

99.06 Statistical Reporting of Allocated Expenses

Ms. Devericks referred the committee to a letter from Plymouth Rock Assurance Corporation pertaining to the statistical reporting of allocated expense.  The committee also noted the section of CAR’s Manual of Administrative Procedures on allocated expenses and salvage expenses.

Ms. Walsh questioned if the “theft” code applied, when a piece of the car was stolen as opposed to the whole vehicle.  She felt a “vandalism” code may be more appropriate.

Mr. Arthur Remillard asked if the reporting of theft losses had rate filing implications.

After discussion it was agreed that CAR would research the rate filing implications and the committee members would review their own theft reporting practices and report on them at the next Claims Advisory Committee meeting.

The second item involved payment of salvage title fees.  Ms. Walsh felt the $5 service fee charged by the pools may be an allocated expense.  Ms. Gedziun said the language in the Statistical Plan is quite specific in its exclusion of this charge.  Mr. Bell reminded the committee that the language excluding this fee originated from the committee.

After further discussion the committee members decided to examine their individual reporting practices.

Item number three involved whether a $4 retrieval fee paid to a reporting service for securing a police report should be an allocated expense.  Ms. Gedziun said this is an unallocated expense per the Manual of Administrative Procedures.  Mr. Marchant asked what would it take to make this an allocated expense.  Ms. Gedziun said the committees involved would be the Claims Advisory Committee, the Statistical Subcommittee, the Operations Committee, and the Governing Committee.  Mr. Maher pointed out that there were possible rate implications.  Ms. Gedziun suggested that the companies may want to find out what their practices are in this area.

Ms. Carter of the Attorney General’s office suggested that the companies should be consistent with the rest of the country with the reporting of allocated and unallocated expenses.

Mr. Maher said this topic can be researched in both the claims and audit areas and reported back to the committee.  The committee agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Marchant and duly seconded by Mr. Kerton to adjourn the meeting.

The motion passed on a unanimous vote.

The meeting adjourned at 11:15 A.M..


ROBERT W. BELL, CPCU


Claims Manager
Boston, Massachusetts

April 12, 1999

Note:
These Records have not been approved.  They will be considered for approval at the next Claims Advisory Committee meeting.

